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HALL SCHOOL OPPOSITION GROUP

VIA EMAIL                                                                                      20 September 2017

david.glasgow@camden.gov.uk copy to planning@camden.gov.uk

David Glasgow Esq.

Principal Planning Officer

Planning Solutions Team

London Borough of Camden

5 Pancras Square

London N1C 4AG

Dear Mr. Glasgow,

Hall School, 23 Crossfield Road, London NW3 4NT

Application No.2016/6319/P


Following the appearance on the website over the weekend of 4 new documents described as filed on behalf of the applicants on the 13 September, this letter is in response to the last two of the four being documents from Scotscape Landscaping Ltd. describing the proposed green plant covering and its maintenance on the southern and eastern elevations of the proposed curved roof on the structure which the Hall School wish to construct on top of the Wathen Hall as set out in their revised application.

As pointed out in the Group’s response dated 14 August to this revised application, there are no plans or pictures indicating how the proposal would look in relation to its surroundings and the existing neighbouring properties; so there is no indication of the existing large size of the Wathen Hall, and how any new construction increasing its height will have a huge impact on the neighbouring properties. Therefore it is a matter of some regret that the applicants have not been required to obtain a verified view, which would have made clear, also to those unable to visit the site personally, the severe adverse impact the revised proposals will continue to have for those residents who now look over the Wathen Hall and will be overlooked by any new buildings on top of it.

 This conclusion is supported by the extent to which the applicants have felt it necessary to try and make their proposals appear more acceptable and presentable by engaging Scotscape Landscaping Ltd. to come up with a complex turf and planting scheme with an associated irrigation system; the whole installation and required maintenance seeming more akin to an industrial plant. It is extremely questionable that the proposals of Scotscape Landscaping Ltd. would, even if the planting were successful, have any real impact in reducing the adverse impact of the new structure. Apart from there being doubt about the success in the first place of such a planting scheme, and for how much of the year it would be sustainable; there are considerable reservations on how long it would last given the detailed maintenance programme requiring a substantial mass of different tasks to be carried out every month throughout the year. Accordingly in considering this application it would be quite wrong to give any weight to the green plant covering scheme, as how effective it might be either in the first place and in the future is really impossible to know prior to permission being granted; as well as its future maintenance being in practise impossible to enforce after the new structure has been built even in the short term let alone long into the future. As referred to in the last sentence of the next paragraph, its provision could in fact be further grounds for refusal of the application for a structure on top of the Wathen Hall.  

On that in addition to the comments in the above two paragraph, all the objections lodged by individuals and the Group in the previous responses to both the initial and revised applications continue to apply. In particular on this aspect of the Hall School’s revised application in our Group’s last response of the 14 August, reference was made to the comments of our Planning Consultant, Sarah Ballantyne-Way and the some half a dozen planning considerations which she considers would be grounds for refusing this application together with references to over ten planning policies, guidelines and statements, which would be breached. In that letter it was also pointed out that the revised application would result in an increased adverse impact of overlooking, loss of privacy and increased noise as while under the previous proposals the wall to the southern elevation was a blank wall; in the new plans it is clear that there will be several windows on the upper proposed level, resulting in overlooking and extra noise to residents living to the south of the school in Eton Court and the terrace of houses in Crossfield Road. In addition to overlooking by pupils, with consequent loss of privacy; the adoption of the green plant covering scheme would exacerbate this by the number of workmen required very frequently to look after, service and maintain. 

This letter is only intended to deal with the matters arising out of the recent two documents from Scotscape Landscaping Ltd., and accordingly the objections previously made both in this respect and on other aspects of the scheme as set out in the Group’s responses of 12 January and 14 August continue to apply.

As usual this letter has been signed on behalf of the Group by the three co-signatories to the original circular in October 2016, which led to the Group’s formation.  While all three of us are in fact directly affected by this aspect of the application, we have thought that this letter from the Group should suffice, and it is not necessary for us individually to have to write to supplement our previous objections. So when circulating this letter to all members of the Group, we shall not be suggesting that any member should write individually unless they feel they have something relevant to add.


In conclusion we would mention for completeness sake as regards any Planning Committee hearing, we would like a representative of the Group to have the opportunity of addressing the members, so please keep us informed of the likely dates of any meeting.
Yours sincerely,

Gabriel Balint-Kurti                      Ali Hammad                        Anthony Kay

40 Eton Court                                10 Strathray Gardens           26 Crossfield Road

